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Have you talked with your child about  driving them to or from school lately?  
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Always  slow down to 40km/h  wh en travelling in an operating  school zone.   School aged children should  always travel in the back seat  of your vehicle .   Children should  always get in  and out of the car through the  rear kerb side.   Always  drop your children on  the school side of the road.  
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  Bus zones are areas  specifically designated  for school buses.   Cars must not park in  bus zones. It creates  congestion.   The minimum f ine for  parking here is $253 and  the loss of 2 demerit  points.  
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  No parking zone means a  driver can set down or  pick up passengers or  goods for no longer than  2 minutes and must be  within 3 metres of their  vehicle.   The minimum fine for  parking here is $141 and  the loss of 2 demerit  points.    
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Calendar – What’s On?



Week 2 Term 4 2010 
Tuesday 19th October
Platinum Award Assembly 

Wednesday 20th October 
Life Education Van


NSW PSSA Athletics – Sydney
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Thursday 21st October
Life Education Van


NSW PSSA Athletics – Sydney


Platinum Award Lunch

Week 3 Term 4 2010 
Monday 25th October 
Life Education Van


Years 5 & 6 Melbourne Excursion

Tuesday 26thOctober
Life Education Van


Years 5 & 6 Melbourne Excursion

Wednesday 27thOctober
Life Education Van


Years 5 & 6 Melbourne Excursion
Thursday 28th October
Life Education Van


Years 5 & 6 Melbourne Excursion


‘Play School” Concert – Kindergarten – Leeton Soldiers Club

Friday 29th October
Years 5 & 6 Melbourne Excursion


World Teacher’s Day

Bandana Day

Week 4 Term 4 2010 
Monday 1st November
Surf Life Saving visit K-6

Tuesday 2nd November
CSIRO Sci-Tech visit

Wednesday 3rd November
Kinder Transition 9.45-11.45am

Friday 5th November
LPS Walkathon
Week 5 Term 4 2010 
Tuesday 9th November
P & C Meeting 7pm

Wednesday 10th November
Kinder Transition 12.10pm-3pm
Diamond Award Winners

Congratulations to all these students for their exceptional achievement, behaviour and service to others!
From Back: Morgan Wilesmith, Coen Lourigan, Reece Davy, Molly Jackson, Taylah Davy, Rubie Wright, Emma Su, Olivia Winnel, Dekotah Barrett, Oscar Richardson, Tyler Stafford
Merit Awards Winners
KB
Teha Martin, Jak Darby-Sanderson
KM
Benjamin Schmidt, Ike Ryan
KO
Zac Poulson, Izaak Halls
   
1F
Rhea Fairweather, Jemma Ringhof
1M
Sarah Allen, Emma Wallett
1Mc
Tyson Melvin, Portia Marks
2M  
Kaila DePaoli, Sam Harrison
2D
Dua Naua, Iqra Nazir
3K
Elise Holt, Molly Wright, Christopher Ryan
3T     
Jaxson Melvin, Sophie O’Connell, Reece Britten
3/4T
Tahlia Taylor, Afaq Ahmed
Merit Awards continued.

4N
Vy Owen, Rubie Wright
4/5P
 Lane Spratling, Edie Rudd
5R
Korben Young, Rumer McPhee
6C 
Pio Nakubuwai, Courtney Bartram, Caitlin Troy
6R
Taylor Goulding, Coen Lourigan, Brandan McGillivray
Principal’s Message
Dear Parents / Carers
Year 3/4 Canberra excursion

108 students from LPS had some terrific learning experiences and took away many great memories from their overnight excursion to Canberra at the end of last week. Visits to The Royal Australian Mint, Australian Institute of Sport, The National Dinosaur Museum and Questacon were just part of the experience. Important skills such as independence, coping with being away from home, resilience, cooperation and teamwork are other life-long skills to be taken away from excursions such as this. My thanks to the team consisting of Mrs Tiffin, Ms Kane, Miss Nelson, Mr Marsh, Mrs Pettersson and  Ms Rapley who all worked very hard over the two day period.

I have uploaded 75 photos to the school website at www.leeton-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Simply go to the photo gallery section. If you click “full size” under the lead photo it then prompts you to view the rest of the photos in their full size. There is also a photo gallery in this newsletter and a continual slideshow running on the monitor in the administration foyer.

Debating success!
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Another significant achievement for our school last week with Callum Hislop selected in the Riverina debating team to compete in Sydney next month. This is a terrific feat by Callum and one he should be extremely proud of. He is a fine school captain and is very deserving of any success that may come his way. Callum is the first ever LPS student to reach this level in debating. Well done!!
NSW PSSA Athletics

A big week is coming up for Sophie Eaton, Madeline Warburton, Tamika Bell, Rheanna O’Connell, Bryce Demamiel, Tim Sidebottom, Daniel Grundy and Robbie Rimmer. These eight fine young athletes will be representing us at the NSW PSSA state athletics carnival in Sydney this week. To have so many representatives from one school at a state carnival is an outstanding achievement for LPS and we wish them all the very best.

Murray-Darling Basin Commission meeting

After discussions with other Leeton Community of Public Schools Principals, we felt it very important to send representatives from our schools to the meeting held at the Yoogali Club last Thursday. Potentially the final outcome of this commission could have untold damage to towns such as Leeton, including schools. My thanks to Mrs Eckley (as I was in Canberra )and Bec Cleathero (P&C ) who both attended the meeting representing LPS at my request. 

Walkathon

Today a note and sponsorship form will be sent home with students for our annual walkathon which will take place on Friday 5th November. We are directing funds to boosting literacy resources across the school. This event is always very popular with students. We look forward to everyone’s support for this event as ultimately it supports our students. If you have any enquiries please direct them to Mrs Eckley who is the coordinator.

Have a great week.

Regards

David Lees

PRINCIPAL

LPS Vegie Garden Update
Thank you to those parents who sent in the McCain frozen vegie barcodes.  The offer has finished for this year, but it is going to be on again sometime in 2011 so if you could continue to send in the whole packet or the cut out bar code we will continue to collect them and get a head start for next year!  

Sad vegie garden news.  Someone needed our tomato, capsicum and strawberry plants more than we did apparently!  This happened over the long weekend in the last holiday period.  However, thanks to Natalie Hopwood, who grew some tomato plants in her hothouse and gave me a few, we will be able to replant these at least.  Thanks also to Monique Owen who gave us the strawberry plants (someone else loves them too).  What a shame our young gardeners have to have their efforts negated by the lack of respect of a few.  Here’s hoping we can have a happier growing season from here on!
Mrs Jenny Tiffin, Gardening Co-ordinator
Regional Final Premier’s Spelling Challenge

At the end of Term 3, four students went to Lake Wyangan as representatives of Leeton Public School to compete in the Premier’s Spelling Bee Regional Final.  The representatives for Years 3 and 4 were Dekotah Barrett and Jane Rhodes, while the representatives for Years 5 and 6 were Tamika Bell and Zac Hanlon.

I had the pleasure of watching these students compete and was very proud of their efforts.

Dekotah and Jane both progressed to Round 4, which in itself is an outstanding achievement.  After these two girls were knocked out there were only seven students left out of the original 39, with the final round being Round 6.  Well done girls!  Zac was knocked out in Round 1 unfortunately.  Tamika progressed to Round 4 and was knocked out with 11 people remaining.

Mrs Bec Pietsch

Canteen News

Lunch Lady Roster -  9am Infants Hall 
Tues 19th October – Dalene Preston
Wed 20th October – Maria Ryan
Thurs 21st October – Belinda Fairweather

Fri 22nd October – Rae Elwin
Monday 25th October – Georgina Doven
Canteen Roster – 9.30-12.30pm

Tues 19th October – Dalene Preston
Wed 20th October – Michelle Diebert
Thurs 21st October – Chris Thompson

Fri 22nd October – Kylie Kennedy
Monday 25th October – Amanda Thorpe
If this roster time does not suit, please arrange a swap. If you are unable to swap, please contact the canteen on 6953 3471.

Please remind your children to put their lunch orders in as soon as they arrive at school. Late orders receive a sandwich!

Melissa Amato, Canteen Supervisor

Uniform Shop

Uniform shop is open Thursdays 3pm-4pm or by appointment on 69533471.  A few items are available at the canteen where you are able to drop in.  School hats $12 (55cm, 57cm, 59cm & 61cm).  Boys’ tartan ties $24, girls blue ties $8.50 and school badges $3.50. 
Narrandera Tennis Club Junior Tennis
Commencing Tuesday 19th October 4pm-5.30pm

Contact Wayne Durnan 69597466

MLC Tennis Hot Shots Program to commence next week.  The program is a development pathway for juniors aged from 5 to 13 years.
Contact Wayne Durnan on 69597466

Become a WEP Host Family
World Education Program is looking for volunteer host families for international students arriving in February 2011.
Contact Nikki Medwell 1300884733

Or wep@wep.org.au
Ladies Springtime Banquet 

Hosted by CRC Church Leeton

Saturday 30th October 2010 – 11.30am

Venue: Historic Hydro Motor Inn

Cost: $25 pp lunch, dessert, tea/coffee

Special guest speakers: Compassion Australia as well as Kelly Napier, Marietta Ovens, Caz Warren.

Tickets for sale at the Amore Café Leeton Marketplaza, The Good News Shop Pine Avenue Leeton or contact Leonie on 69557125.

Da Goodfellas
Home delivery now available – Leeton township $6.00
Finest Italian/Australian cuisine and authentic pizza – fully licensed.

Dine-in or take-away

Open Tues-Sun 5.30pm – 9.00pm

Try our Sunday SPECIAL – small pizza, small pasta, garlic bread – 5.30-7.30pm – only $4.99 each

Taking bookings now for birthdays, Christmas parties, family occasions, private functions, wakes.
Walk in’s welcome

Ph 69535392 – 16-18 Wade Avenue, LEETON

FOR SALE
Leeton High School skirt size 6

Woollen LHS jumper size 12

New condition, worn for one term only

$60.00 the lot – Ph 0407487882
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2010 Delhi Commonwealth Games!

4/5P has been learning about India and the Commonwealth Games.  Here are some of the things we have found out!
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Photo Gallery from Canberra Excursion

Tips to improve your child’s safety around school
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The games are being held in New Delhi in India. By Georgia.





There are 71 Commonwealth nations.  By Robbie





This year the Australian Men’s Gymnastics team won gold for the very first time! By Tyler





Rockclimbing





AIS Weights Room





�


Children up to 8 years old should  HOLD AN ADULT’S HAND in the car park, on the footpath and when crossing the road.


Children between 8 and 10 years should be CLOSELY SUPERVISED by an adult in the traffic environment.


Discuss where is the safest place to cross the road? 


Talk your child through the ‘STOP! LOOK! LISTEN! THINK! Routine


STOP! One step back from the kerb.


LOOK! For traffic to your right, left and right again. 


LISTEN! For sounds of approaching traffic.


THINK! Whether it is safe to cross.








Javelin





The mascots’ name is Shera the Tiger and the slogan is “Come out and Play”    By Jordan





Mathew Micham got a silver medal three times in diving. By Kyle





Right now Australia has won the most gold medals. By Jackson





Table Tennis





The Commonwealth games are held every four years. By Dearne





An Australian man jumped over 8m in long jump! By Trent





A hearty breakfast





Half of the people who compete are under 25. By Jorgy





Only 6 nations have attended every Commonwealth Games – Australia, Canada, England, New Zealand, Scotland and Wales





Lawn Bowls





Royal Australian Mint





Discus





Fun at Questacon





Yolane Kukla won gold in the 50m Freestyle at only 15 years old! By Cooper





AIS pool





�
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Have you thought about Road Safety today?


Always obey parking signs around your child’s school. These signs help save children’s lives.


�





�





Have you talked with your 


Child about the safest route to travel to school lately
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